
Annual Meeting 06/06/2014 

COMHAIRLE CATHRACH BHAILE ÁTHA CLIATH 

Miontuairiscí Cruinniú Cinn Bliantúi a tionóladh ar an 6 Meitheamh 2014 i Seomra na 
Comhairle, Halla na Cathrach, Cnoc Chorcaí ag 5.00 i.n. 
I Láthair an tArdmheara, An Comhairleor Oisín Quinn sa chathaoir agus ina dhiaidh 
sin an tArdmheara, An Comhairleoir Christy Burke sa chathaoir.

Comhairleoir: Comhairleoir: Comhairleoir 

Chris Andrews 
Catherine Ardagh 
Kieran Binchy 
Paddy Bourke 
Janice Boylan 
Tom Brabazon 
Christy Burke  
Claire Byrne 
Cathleen Carney Boud 
Brendan Carr 
Aine Clancy 
Anthony Connaghan 
David Costello 
Patrick Costello 
Ciáran Cuffe 
Daithí De Róiste 
Daithí Doolan 
Jonathan Dowdall 
Pat Dunne 
Declan Flanagan 
Mannix Flynn     

Oifigigh 
Owen Keegan 
Philip Maguire 
Brendan Kenny 
Dick Brady 
Cathal Morgan 
Peter Finnegan 
Kathy Quinn 

Mary Freehill 
Gary Gannon 
Alison Gilliland 
Paul Hand 
Seán Haughey 
Deirdre Heney 
Jane Horgan-Jones 
Vincent Jackson 
Andrew Keegan 
Teresa Keegan 
Greg Kelly 
Frank Kennedy 
Dermot Lacey 
John Lyons 
Mícheál Mac Donncha 
Tina MacVeigh 
Ray McAdam 
Paul McAuliffe 
Paddy McCartan 
Ruairí McGinley 
Séamas McGrattan 

Terence O’Keeffe 
Alan Breen 
Ray Murray, DFB 
Ed Bowden 
Karl Mitchell 
Vincent Norton 
Oonagh Casey 

Ray McHugh 
Denise Mitchell 
Andrew Montague 
Rebecca Moynihan 
Emma Murphy 
Críona Ní Dhálaigh 
Michael O’Brien 
Jim O’Callaghan 
Kate O’Connell 
Damian O’Farrell 
Ciáran O’Moore 
Naoise Ó Muirí 
Larry O’Toole 
Cieran Perry 
Noeleen Reilly 
Nial Ring 
Noel Rock 
Éilis Ryan 
Bríd Smith 
Paddy Smyth 
Sonya Stapleton 

Fanchea Gibson 
Joanna Travers 
Christine Gonzalez 
Sarah Scannell 
Carmel Walsh 
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1. The outgoing Lord Mayor, Oisin Quinn, opened the meeting by welcoming all the
Members of the new City Council.  He congratulated all Councillors who were re-
elected and those elected for the first time and said it was a wonderful achievement
for them, that it was a credit to their supporters, friends, family and their parties. He
thanked Councillors from the last Council, particularly the group leaders and his
Labour Party colleagues.  He said it was a great opportunity to serve the city and
he offered commiserations to those who were not re-elected, which included
himself and Deputy Lord Mayor, Henry Upton.

He said the outgoing Deputy Lord Mayor was a good friend and a great party 
colleague and had given the city great service.  He thanked staff in the Mansion 
House paying particular tribute to Fanchea, Joanna, Margaret, Christine, Miriam, 
Ritchie, Liam, Ray, Jimmy, Noel and Ray Murray, the ADC.  He said he enjoyed 
working with the Deputy Lord Mayor, Chief Executive, Owen Keegan, his team and 
all Dublin City Council staff, Community Groups, Residents Associations, 
volunteers, charities, Non Governmental Organisations, Sporting  and Business 
Clubs, Embassies, Governments and State Agencies.  

He thanked his family and friends for their support during the year.  Among the 
many initiatives he was involved with were promoting Dublin as a Gateway to 
Europe for business, initiatives to include Mexico, Belfast and London, Freedom of 
the City, Family Friendly Initiatives, Streetfest proposal and other numerous 
activities.  He wished the City Council Members every success in the future and 
said that the Lord Mayor will be 345th Lord Mayor to enter office.  

2. It was then moved by Cllr. Nial Ring and seconded by Cllr. Gary Gannon “That
Councillor Christy Burke is proposed for the office of Lord Mayor of the City of
Dublin for the period from 6h June, 2014 to continue in such office (subject to his
death, resignation, disqualification, removal from office or otherwise ceasing to be a
member of the City Council) until his successor shall have been elected at the
Annual Meeting of the City Council in 2015”. The motion was put and carried
unanimously.

Christy Burke was declared elected Lord Mayor and he was invested with the 
Collar of SS and the Insignia of Office. The Members of the City Council, Chief 
Executive and staff all warmly congratulated the newly elected Lord Mayor.  Lord 
Mayor Christy Burke then took the chair and thanked fellow Councillors for their 
support. He also thanked City Council staff and friends during his 29 years of office. 
He thanked Oisin Quinn for his help over 10 years and in his 12 months as Lord 
Mayor and he also thanked Henry Upton during his term in office.  He paid tribute 
to family, friends, canvassers, former Councillors and the Inner City Helping 
Homeless Group in the gallery.  He said he had four priorities during his term in 
office and they were housing, homelessness, illegal dumping and the need to 
speed up and get funds to deal with facilities for disabilities.    

The outgoing Deputy Lord Mayor, Henry Upton thanked outgoing Lord Mayor, Oisin 
Quinn for his help and assistance over the last 12 months.  He wished Lord Mayor, 
Christy Burke all the best for the coming year. He thanked staff in the Civic Offices, 
and gave particular thanks to Oonagh, Vincent, Brendan Kenny, Owen Keegan and 
staff in the Mansion House.  He thanked his colleagues in the Labour Party, in 
particular Dermot Lacey, and congratulated the newly elected 6 Councillors in the 
Rathgar/Rathmines constituency and gave particular thanks to Councillors Mary  
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Freehill and Ruairí McGinley.  He also thanked his family for their support during 
the last year.  Events associated during his term in office included the success of 
the Clare hurlers winning the Liam McCarthy Trophy and “the Dubs” winning the 
Sam Maguire Trophy.   The Lord Mayor then called for nominations for Deputy Lord 
Mayor for the forthcoming year. 

3. It was moved by Cllr. Mícheál Mac Donncha and seconded by Cllr. Denise Mitchell
“That Councillor Larry O’Toole is proposed  for the office of Deputy Lord Mayor of
the City of Dublin for the period  6h June, 2014 to continue in such office (subject to
his death, resignation, disqualification, removal from office or otherwise ceasing to
be a member of the City Council) until his successor shall have been elected at the
Annual Meeting of the City Council in 2015”.

It was moved by Cllr. Kieran Binchy and seconded by Cllr. Naoise O Muirí.  “That 
Councillor Paddy McCartan is proposed for the office of Deputy Lord Mayor of the 
City of Dublin for the period 15h June, 2009 to continue in such office (subject to his 
death, resignation, disqualification, removal from office or otherwise ceasing to be a 
member of the City Council) until his successor shall have been elected at the 
Annual Meeting of the City Council in 2015”. 

A poll was taken – the results were as follows 
Councillor Larry O’Toole  -   47 votes 
Councillor Paddy McCartan  -     9 votes 
Abstentions   -     7 Members 

Lord Mayor, Councillor Christy Burke and the following Councillors 
voted for Cllr Larry O’Toole:  

The following Councillors voted for Councillor Paddy McCartan: 

Chris Andrews 
Paddy Bourke 
Janice Boylan 
Tom Brabazon 
Claire Byrne 
Cathleen Carney Boud 
Brendan Carr 
Aine Clancy 
Anthony Connaghan 
Patrick Costello 
Ciáran Cuffe 
Daithí Doolan 
Jonathan Dowdall 
Pat Dunne 
Mannix Flynn 
Mary Freehill 

Gary Gannon 
Alison Gilliland 
Paul Hand 
Seán Haughey 
Jane Horgan-Jones 
Vincent Jackson 
Andrew Keegan 
Teresa Keegan 
Greg Kelly 
Dermot Lacey 
John Lyons 
Mícheál Mac Donncha 
Tina MacVeigh 
Ruairi McGinley 
Séamas McGrattan 
Ray McHugh 

Denise Mitchell 
Andrew Montague 
Rebecca Moynihan 
Emma Murphy 
Críona Ní Dhálaigh 
Damian O’Farrell 
Ciarán O’Moore 
Larry O’Toole 
Cieran Perry 
Noeleen Reilly 
Nial Ring 
Éilis Ryan 
Bríd Smith 
Sonya Stapleton 

Kieran Binchy 
Declan Flanagan 
Ray McAdam 

Paddy McCartan 
Jim O’Callaghan 
Kate O’Connell 

Naoise Ó Muirí 
Noel Rock 
Paddy Smyth 
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There were 7 abstentions, as follows: 

Councillor Larry O’Toole was declared elected Deputy Lord Mayor and he was 
invested with the Chain of Office.  The new Deputy Lord Mayor was then warmly 
congratulated by the Lord Mayor, Members, Chief Executive and staff.  He thanked 
all comrades on the Council, congratulated those re-elected and commiserated 
with all sides and all parties who lost their seats.  He said he looked forward to 
working with the Lord Mayor, management, City Council staff  and colleagues of all 
political opinion and to dealing with the challenges in the city. 

The Chief Executive, on behalf of himself, the management and staff, 
congratulated the previous Lord Mayor on his successful year.  He commended 
him for his dynamism and enthusiasm and in particular his commitment to 
developing Dublin as a gateway to Europe for business. He congratulated the 
newly elected Lord Mayor and said it was a well deserved honour and he was a 
worthy occupant of the office.  He said he and his staff were committed to working 
under the Lord Mayor’s leadership in the coming year. 

Tributes were paid to the outgoing Lord Mayor and Deputy Lord Mayor and they 
were both congratulated on the success of their year in office.  Councillors who 
spoke and wished to be associated with the good wishes and appreciation of both 
outgoing and current Lord Mayor and Deputy Lord Mayor were: Jim O’Callaghan, 
Vincent Jackson, Mary Freehill, Séamas McGrattan, Kieran Binchy, Nial Ring, 
Gary Gannon, Christy Burke, Michael Mac Donncha, Deirdre Heney, Paul 
McAuliffe, Ray McAdam, Ciaran Cuffe, Dermot Lacey, Brid Smith, Pat Dunne, 
Mícheál Mac Donncha, Denise Mitchell, Naoise Ó Muirí, Paddy McCarton, Alison 
Gilliland, Declan Flanagan and Paddy Bourke. 

4. “That Dublin City Council nominates Councillors C. Andrews, C. Ardagh, K. Binchy,
P. Burke, J. Boylan, T. Brabazon, C. Burke, C. Byrne, C. Carney Boud, B. Carr, A.
Clancy, A. Connaghan, D. Costello, P. Costello, C. Cuffe, D. De Róiste, D. Doolan,
J. Dowdall, P. Dunne, D. Flanagan, M. Flynn, M. Freehill, G. Gannon, A. Gilliland,
P. Hand, S. Haughey, D. Heney, J. Horgan-Jones, V. Jackson, A. Keegan, T.
Keegan, G. Kelly, F. Kennedy, D. Lacey, J. Lyons, M. Mac Donncha, T. MacVeigh,
R. McAdam, P. McAuliffe, P. McCartan, R. McGinley, S. McGrattan, R. McHugh, D.
Mitchell, A. Montague, R. Moynihan, E. Murphy, C. Ní Dhálaigh, M. O’Brien, J
O’Callaghan, K . O’Connell, D. O’Farrell, C. O’Moore, N. Ó Muirí, L. O’Toole, C.
Perry, N. Reilly, N. Ring, N. Rock, É. Ryan, B. Smith, P. Smyth and S. Stapleton to
attend the training seminar being organised by the Association of Irish Local
Government for all elected members to take place on 19th June 2014 in Dublin.”

This item was rejected by the City Council with a request that a letter be written to 
the Minister for the Environment, Community & Local Government to advise him of 
their dissatisfaction at the directive nature of this item.  

Catherine Ardagh 
David Costello 
Daithí De Róiste 

Deirdre Heney 
Frank Kennedy 

Paul McAuliffe  
Michael O’Brien 
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The meeting concluded at 6.44pm and the items remaining on the Agenda were 
deferred to a Special Meeting of the City Council to be held on the 23rd June 2014. 
 
 
 
Correct. 

 
________________________                        __________________________ 

    LORD MAYOR                                               MEETINGS ADMINISTRATOR  
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